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CALL FOR INPUTS: 
Report of the Independent Expert on protection against violence and discrimination based on sexual orientation and gender identity
The Swedish Ombudsman for Children is Sweden's child rights authority. Our mission is to promote and monitor compliance with the UN Convention on the Rights of the Child (the Convention). The Ombudsman draws attention to shortcomings in the implementation of the Convention, proposes amendments to laws and regulations, collects and disseminates data about the situation of children and advocates and participates in the public debate.

The Swedish Ombudsman for children welcomes the opportunity to provide input to the Independent Expert´s thematic report to the 56th session of the United Nations Human Rights Council and wishes to provide the following information. 

Suggested questions: 

2. If there are no such laws or policies, have there been attempts or incentives in the last ten years (2013-2023) to introduce such explicit or implicit restrictions, either nationally or locally? If so, who were the actors/groups/individuals or organizations behind these attempts, and what is the current situation?

While there is no legislation or policy banning or restricting the freedom of expression of LGBT persons in Sweden, the Ombudsman for Children in Sweden would like to draw the attention of the Intendent Experts to some events that occurred in Sweden in late 2022 and that sparked discussion and some political debate. 

The issue that stirred the controversy was the organization of Drag Story Hours (i.e. when drag performers read books to children) in some public libraries, mainly in the south of Sweden. 
The issue first came to the public´s attention when a representative of the Municipal Council of Kalmar criticized the story hour in the municipality's Cultural and Leisure Committee. The representative requested that the drag story hour be cancelled. The Chairman of the Municipal Council refused to do. Local representatives of that party then threatened to bring a vote of no confidence against the chairman, if the story time was not cancelled.[footnoteRef:1] The story hour was maintained.  [1:  See inter alia: SD-politiker i Kalmar vill stoppa sagostund för småbarn med drag queens | SVT,  Nyheter. SD-ledamot: "Förbjud sagostund med dragartister" - Biblioteksbladet, ] 


[bookmark: _GoBack]In other parts of Sweden, similar gatherings had to be rescheduled to online events due to the reception of serious threats (for example, the story hour in Olofström on 22 October 2022 was held digitally instead of in person) and the city library of Malmö decided that security staff should monitor the story hour due to death threats that an employee had received. 

While no (further) attempts have been made at banning or restricting drag story hours for children (that this Office is aware of) the Ombudsman for Children continues to monitor the freedom of expression for children in accordance with the Convention on the rights of the Child and any attempts at restricting or curtailing it that may be brought to its attention. 
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